
ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH 

February 19, 2017—7th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

ALL ARE WELCOMED TO OUR PARISH! 
We are so pleased that you chose to celebrate with us this weekend. We warmly 
invite you to active participation in our liturgical celebration. Please feel free to 
approach one of our Ministers of Hospitality if you are in need of any assistance. No 
matter what your present status in the Catholic Church, your current family or 
marital situation, your past or present religious affiliation; no matter what your 
personal history, age, background, sexual orientation, gender, race, or color; no 
matter what your self-image or self-esteem: YOU are invited, welcomed, accepted, 
loved, and respected at St. Catherine of Siena Church in Ithaca, New York. 

The mission of St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
is to inspire, engage, and nurture our community through 

worship, witness, and service. 

La misión de la parroquia de Sta. Catalina es  

inspirar, cuidar y motivar la participación de nuestra 
comunidad a través del culto, testimonio y servicio. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

St. Catherine of Siena Church is a Tompkins County Living Wage Employer 

THE NEW PARISH CENTER IS OPEN! 
 

Many of you have already had the chance to walk through the new Parish Center on your way into Church or 
because you stopped by to check out the new space. The reaction to the building has been universally positive. It 
is quite beautiful, very user friendly, and will serve our needs well for many, many years to come.  

The staff officially moved into the new building this past week, and we and many volunteers are doing the slow 
but important work of unpacking, sorting, and storing the “stuff” 
of our parish. We have made good progress on many parts of the 
Parish Center, although our office furniture didn’t arrive until 
Friday, so it will be a little while before our offices are unpacked 
and fully operational. We trust that you will be a little patient with 
us as we figure everything out and appreciate that the many 
groups using the Parish Center have been very accommodating as 
we have lived through this transition.  

Many thanks to Bill Perkins and the many men and women who 
came to help with the move on Monday, and the many people 
who helped pack up the old Parish Center over the course of 
many months, particularly Marion Krohn, who was key to much of that work.  

We will officially dedicate the new Parish Center on the Feast Day of St. Catherine of Siena, April 29, at the 5 p.m. 
Mass, followed by a reception. Bishop Matano will be with us for these celebrations, and we have a week’s worth 
of events to help us dedicate this building and our work together. We hope you will put this date in your calendar 
now so that you can be here for the dedication!  

If you are wondering about the old Parish Center, here is what we know. Finger Lakes ReUse was here this past 
week to take anything out of the building that they could use. There isn’t much left! The abatement will begin on 
February 20 and should last for two weeks. A parishioner is then going to remove all the windows from the 
building to make a greenhouse, and then the building will be demolished and removed. This spring, that area and 
the rest of our property will be landscaped, the new parking spaces will be added, and the temporary parking 
area will be restored to grass. It will obviously be a while before everything grows in, but by the end of the 
summer, we should arrive at our new normal.  

If you haven’t been over to the new building, please come and see what we have built together!  

 



MINISTRY TEAM 
Pastor 
Rev. Joseph Marcoux, fmarcoux@dor.org 
 

Pastoral Associate 
Ann Marie Eckert, ameckert@dor.org 
 

Director of Liturgical Music 
Sherry Scanza, sherry.scanza@gmail.com 
 

Coordinator of Faith Formation 
Ashley Blank, ablank@dor.org 
 

Coordinator of Volunteer Ministry 
Patricia Sipple, psipple@dor.org 
 

Communications Coordinator 
Jane Bonassar, jbonassar@dor.org 
 

Director of Finance & Administration 
Lawrence Wasser, lwasser@dor.org 
 

Bookkeeper 
Susan Dean, sdean@dor.org 
 

Organist 
Dr. Mary Holzhauer 
 

Administrative Assistant 
June Haynor, istcathe@dor.org 
 

Maintenance Technician 
Craig Murray 
 

Housekeeper 
Diane Tordel 
 

TRUSTEES 
Bob Pochily, Kristin Campagnolo 
 

COUNCIL CHAIRS 
Pastoral Council: Joseph Babcock 
Finance Council: Joe Kiely 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS 
Welcome to our parish community! Registration packets 
are available at all Church entrances and at the office.  
 

STEWARDSHIP 
Our Sister Parish 
We enjoy an ongoing exchange of people and prayer with 
St. Anthony’s in the Dominican Republic. Donations to 
the “loose change bowls” located at each Church entrance 
provide meals and education for over 200 children at the 
parish daycare center.  
 

Almsgiving 
10% or more of all donations we receive go to the poor 
and needy. 
 

Clothing for the Needy 
Clean used clothing in good condition accepted 24/7 at 
the shed adjacent to the parking lot. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Mass Schedule 
Saturday: 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 9 & 11:30 a.m. 
Mass in Spanish: 4th Sunday of the month, 5:30 p.m. 
 

Daily Mass Schedule 
Monday: 5:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 9 a.m. 
Brookdale Senior Living: 4th Tuesday of the month, 10:15 a.m. 
 

Accommodations: 
Gluten-reduced hosts are available; notify a staff member. 
Personal listening receivers are available from the Sacristy. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Reconciliation 
Saturday at 4 p.m. or by appointment 
 

Infant Baptisms 
We’re so happy about the new addition to your family. 
Parents participate in a preparation program prior to baptism. 
Please contact the office three months prior to the baptism. 
 

Marriage 
Congratulations on your engagement! As with the other 
sacraments, prior preparation is necessary. Please contact the 
office at least six months before the wedding. 
 

Anointing of the Sick/Visitation  
Please contact the office for arrangements for individual 
anointing or for a visitation to someone who is sick or 
homebound. For emergencies after hours, please call Fr. Joe at 
585-747-3649. Families should alert the Parish Office when 
family members are in the hospital. Hospitals are no longer 
able to provide parishes with this information. If you would 
like to have someone prayed for at Mass and/or added to the 
Prayer Corner in the bulletin, we invite you to call the Parish 
Office at 257-2493.  
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (R.C.I.A.) 
For information on becoming Catholic, or questions about the 
Catholic faith, contact Ann Marie Eckert.  
 

Holy Orders 
For information about vocations, contact Carol Dady with the 
Diocesan Office of Vocation Awareness at 585-461-2890 or 
vocations@dor.org. 
 

PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES 
Eucharistic Adoration  
Wednesdays at 7 p.m. & Fridays at 9:30 a.m. in the Church 
 

Rosary 
Fridays at 5 p.m. in the Church 
 

Prayer Groups 
Centering Prayer and Ignatian Prayer Groups meet 
throughout the month. Small Christian Communities also 
meet weekly. For more information, call Ann Marie Eckert. 

St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
309 Siena Drive, Ithaca, New York 14850 

607-257-2493 
www.stcathofsiena.org  /  www.facebook/stcatherinesithaca 

Office Hours: Monday–Friday 9 a.m.– 4 p.m. (closed for lunch at 1 p.m.) 
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SCRIPTURE READINGS 
 

Today 
Lv 19:1-2, 17-18; Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 8, 10, 12
-13; 1 Cor 3:16-23; Mt 5:38-48 
 

Next Sunday 
Is 49:14-15; Ps 62:2-3, 6-7, 8-9; 1 Cor 4:1-
5; Mt 6:24-34 
 

“[L]ove your enemies and pray for those who persecute 
you, that you may be children of your heavenly 
Father” (Mt 5: 44-45). 

Friday, February 24 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Living & Deceased Members of the Topoleski 
 & Sweazey Families by the Topoleski Family 
9:30 a.m. Strength Training 
9:30 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration 
10:30 a.m. Benediction 
5:00 p.m. Praying the Rosary 
Saturday, February 25 
9:00 a.m. AA 
4:00 p.m. Sacrament of Reconciliation 
5:00 p.m. MASS: Grace Saladino by Grace Farah 
Sunday, February 26 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Toni Spediacci by Sheila Meehan and Our 
 Parishioners 
11:30 a.m. MASS: Frank Komidar by the Steh Family 
5:00 p.m. Beyond the Plate Fundraising Dinner 
 

    WHAT’S HAPPENING—FEBRUARY 20–26 

Monday, February 20—Presidents’ Day 
Parish Office Closed 
7:00 p.m. Scripture Study 
Tuesday, February 21 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Our Godchildren by Jeff & Jane Doyle 
4:00 p.m. Youth Choir 
5:30 p.m. Boy Scouts 
5:45 p.m. Adult Faith Enrichment  
7:00 p.m. Beyond the Plate Planning Meeting 
Wednesday, February 22 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Joyce Tessier by the Sipple Family 
7:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration 
7:00 p.m. Stewardship Committee 
Thursday, February 23 
9:30 a.m. Meeting Christ in Prayer 
7:30 p.m. Adult Choir  
 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 

 OFFERTORY INCOME, February 12, 2017 

 Collection: $6,679 

 EFT Donations: $881 

 Mailed-in Donations: $1,825 

 TOTAL: $9,385 

 WEEKLY BUDGET: $10,577 

 VARIANCE: - ($1,192) 

 Dominican Republic Bowls: $255 
PRAYER CORNER 
 

Please hold in prayer those who are sick: 
Ray Fox, Kalekwa Clive, Barb Hoyt, Stephen 
Tessier, Charlotte Klumb, Ron Ross, Keri 
Colangelo, Kim Clapper, Sherry Scanza, 
Margaret Perry, Justin Benson, Dustin Mondics, 
Oscar Strebel, Lidia Roper, Robert Edger, 
Dageiry Custodio, Thomas Brown, Frank 
Slattery, Nan Bylebyl, Jerry Klumb, Ruthanne 
Bruen, Milagros Ramos, John Benedict, Anita 
Malone, Christina de Roos Bain, Garrison H. 
Davidson Jr., Silas Martinez, Craig Trowbridge, 
Bob Orrange, Marilyn Pollutro, Colin Hayward-
Toland, and David Hyatt. 
 

Please hold in prayer those who have died in 
the peace of Christ:  
Eleanor Hirschberger, Rosemarie Abrahams, and 
Dan Makowski. 

CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We’ve raised $35,580 toward our goal of $48,418. Please 

prayerfully consider pledging to the CMA. 



 

 

Parish-Wide Opportunities 
 

200 CLUB 
We are really excited to open up ticket sales for the 
200 Club Dinner to our whole parish. The dinner will 
be held on Saturday, March 18, from 6:30–10 p.m., 
and the evening will include wonderful music and 
dancing by our own Sally Ramirez and the 
Connection Swing. The dinner is being catered by the 
Ithaca Country Club, and we will have a great chance 
to hear about our friends and neighbors in the 
Dominican Republic. The 200 Club began thirteen 
years ago to raise money for special projects in the 
D.R. that couldn’t be covered by our regular, ongoing 
donations at the doors of our Church. In the past, the 
200 Club has raised about $12,000 a year that has 
helped to buy a bus for the school, dig new wells, 
build latrines, send girls to college, pay for salaries, 
and many other projects for the Portal de Belén and 
for the greater Monte Plata area. This year we 
continue to help the Missionary Sisters of Jesus 
purchase land adjacent to the school so that the Portal 
de Belén can expand.   
 

BEYOND THE PLATE – FEBRUARY 26 
As of this printing, we have a few tickets left for the 

Beyond the Plate Fundraising 
Dinner that St. Catherine’s will host 
on February 26 from 5–9 p.m. to 
raise money for the Ithaca 
MobilePack for Feed My Staving 
Children. Tickets are $100 per 
person and are available by going 

to our website (www.stcathofsiena.org) or by calling 
Mary at 516-319-6752. We will have amazing food, 
with each course prepared by some of our premier 
chefs (John Hamilton and Hope Rich, to name two!), 
wonderful local wines paired to each course, and 
special guest Mayor Svante Myrick. We hope you will 
be able to come and support the Ithaca MobilePack 
through this event.  
 

NEW PARISHIONER WELCOME 
If you are new to the area and/or new to St. 
Catherine’s, we hope you will come to the New 
Parishioner Welcome, which we will host on March 6 
from 6–7:30 p.m. We will give you a tour of the new 
building, introduce you to the staff and other key 
parish leaders, and get you ready for the Ministry 
Fair that will take place on March 11–12.  
 

WORKSHOP FOR PARENTS 
Michael Theisen will be here at St. Catherine’s on 
March 10 and 11 to talk to parents about ways that 
they can use their everyday family life to help their 
children learn the foundations of 
faith (forgiveness, sacrifice, 
prayer, morals, etc.). Mike 
Theisen is a dynamic speaker and 
has been studying and teaching 
about this subject for years—both 
as a youth minister and as a 
parent of three children. The Friday 
workshop will include dinner from 6–7 p.m., 
followed by the workshop until 9 p.m. Saturday 
morning’s workshop will include morning hospitality 
and will run from 9–11 a.m. Babysitting is available 
during both of these sessions for those who register at 
least one week in advance. This workshop is designed 
for parents with high school, middle school, and 
grade school–aged children and younger. A donation 
is appreciated but all are welcome. To register, please 
contact Ann Marie at ameckert@dor.org or 257-2493. 
 

DONATIONS FOR THE BENSON FAMILY 
Many of you may know the Benson family of 
Lansing—Andra serves as the Religious Education 
Coordinator at All Saints Church and as a 
Councilperson on the Lansing Town Board, and her 
family owns an organic farm in Lansing. Her son 
Justin, an Army veteran who serves as a law 
enforcement officer, was gravely injured in a 
motorcycle accident in December that resulted in the 
amputation of his leg. The family is raising money to 
make the house where he is staying during his 
recovery fully accessible. If you would like to 
contribute to this fundraising effort, please make the 
check out to Andra Benson and give it to Fr. Joe at 
Mass or drop it off at the Parish Office.  You can also 
donate directly on their GoFundMe page: https://
www.gofundme.com/police-officer-justin-jj-benson. 
 

  

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Feb. 26  Beyond the Plate Dinner 
Mar. 5  Becoming Politically Active 
Mar. 6  New Parishioner Welcome Dinner 
Mar. 10-11 Parenting Workshops 
Mar. 11-12 Ministry Fair 
Mar. 18 200 Club Dinner 
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NEW PARISHIONERS 
Please join us in welcoming the following new 
parishioners, who registered recently: Christopher 
Glaubitz and Katherine Salmon and their sons, Gracen and 
Flaminio (Sam); Allen and Stephanie Abrahams and their 
son, Demetri Hynes; Joann Senecal; Nicholas and Natalie 
Morse; and Liz and BJ Bliss and their children Sage, 
Kenzie, and Trey. 
 

Youth Faith Formation 
 

NO SESSIONS FEBRUARY 19 AND 26 
 Our faith formation programs for children and youth 
(CLOW, CFF, MSYM, HSYM) will not meet on 
February 19 and 26 due to the school break. We hope 
this will allow families to spend some quality time 
together! All sessions will resume on Sunday, March 5. 
 

“IN THE LOOP” WITH THE HIGH SCHOOL 
YOUTH MINISTRY 
High School Youth Ministry will not gather the 
following two Sundays, February 19 and 26, due to the 
Dominican Republic Youth Trip and school break.  
Sessions will resume on March 5 with a gathering for 
the youth and parish to view and then discuss the 
climate change documentary Before the Flood.   
 

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC YOUTH TRIP 
Our young people and adult chaperones left this 
Friday, February 17, for the Dominican Republic. They 
will be returning home on Saturday, February 26. 
While they are gone, let’s surround them with our 
prayers for a safe and life-changing experience, and 
let’s pray for all the people they will encounter on 
their journey. We wish safe travels to our pilgrims: 
Lynne Walker, Lauren Way, Mikaela Garcia, Sylvia 
Casella, Brian Sipple, Ana Maria Arroyo, Matilde Moroni, 
Ciaran Mackenzie, Gigi Galanthay, Megan Williamson, 
Marco Van Wijk, Giulia Friso, Michelle Arroyo, Nadine 
Walker, Juan Arroyo, Vicky Williamson, and Ashley Blank. 
 

HELP FOR VICTIMS 
If you have been a victim of sexual abuse by anyone 
working in the Church, you should contact the 
appropriate civil authorities. To receive help and 
guidance from the Roman Catholic Diocese of 
Rochester please contact: Deborah Housel, victims’ 
assistance coordinator, (585) 328-3210, ext. 1555, or toll
-free at 1-800-388-7177, ext. 1555, or by email to 
dhousel@dor.org. 

MINISTRY FAIR AND SOCIAL AFTER 
MASSES MARCH 11–12 
What could be a better way to celebrate the opening 
of our new Parish Center than with our Ministry Fair! 
Please join us in the Atrium of the new Parish Center 
the weekend of March 11–12 after all Masses to meet 

volunteers and learn more 
about  St .  Cather ine’s 
ministries and upcoming 
programs and events, as well 
as opportunities for all ages 
and interests to get involved. 
Enjoy some delicious snacks 

and wonderful fellowship, too! 
We are beyond excited and truly grateful to have this 
beautiful, functional new building to support the 
wonderful work of our volunteers and ministries as 
we continue to serve our community and build God’s 
kingdom. Come join us! 
 

BECOMING POLITICALLY ACTIVE  
We all care about the state of our world and country, 
and regardless of your political party or leaning, it is 
important to let our elected officials know when they 
are doing things we agree with and when we disagree 
with them. But how do we do that? Michael Twomey 
and Mary Crosley are preparing a one-hour 
presentation with handouts to help all of us know 
how we can make our voices heard. It will take place 
between the Masses on Sunday, March 5, from 10:15-
11:15 a.m. in the Conference Room in the new Parish 
Center. This information will help you to speak on 
behalf of pro-life issues, climate change, gun control, 
immigration, war, drones, taxes, housing, prisons, etc. 
At the end of the presentation, you will have a better 
understanding of individual actions you can take to 
make your voice heard, as well as ways small groups 
of people can work together. Please RSVP to Ann 
Marie at ameckert@dor.org or 257-2493.  
 

PRAYER SHAWLS AVAILABLE 
As the cold of winter engulfs us, there may be a 
relative or friend who needs an extra prayer or hug 
from our parish. If so, please stop by the Parish Office 
and ask for a prayer shawl or lap blanket. The shawls 
have been blessed by Fr. Joe, and each time our shawl 
group meets, we pray, asking God to bless the wearer 
with strength and comfort. The shawls are lovingly 
made by our volunteers and are available at no cost. 
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FROM THE BOOK OF ANN MARIE 
 

Dear Parish Family, 
We got great news on Tuesday from Catholic Charities—a family from Afghanistan will be 
the first to arrive through the Refugee Reception and Placement program here in Ithaca. 

The press release included this information:  

Sue Chaffee, Director of Catholic Charities Immigrant Services Program, said, “This family is 
entering the U.S. under the Special Immigrant Visa (SIV) program for people who were 

employed by or on behalf of the United States government in Afghanistan or Iraq.  The rigorous process of 
obtaining SIV status is administered by the U.S. State Department, which issues these visas in very limited 
numbers.  This is a different immigration status than people who have been vetted and designated as 
refugees by the United Nations High Commission on Refugees.  
However, once these SIV holders enter the U.S., they are welcomed 
and oriented to life in this country through refugee resettlement 
agencies like ours. In order to respect the privacy of this family, and 
in recognition of the upheaval and trauma they have experienced, 
we are not going to make their name, address, or further details 
about them available to the public.  However we have been working 
closely with the Ithaca School District, local physicians’ offices, the 
local grassroots community organization Ithaca Welcomes 
Refugees, and others to help ensure this family will have a warm 
welcome and a smooth transition to our community.” 

The press release also included the information that they don’t have 
any idea if they will get any additional refugees in the coming months, but they are committed to continuing 
to work with the many refugees and immigrants who are already our neighbors as well as any new families 
who come.  

Postcard Update: St. Catherine’s helped write and secure over 700 postcards for the “Ithaca Wants Refugees” 
campaign that I initiated after President Trump’s Executive Order was signed on January 27. Our efforts were 
matched by those in our community such that we mailed 2,557 postcards to the White House and another 100 
or so to other political leaders on February 8. It was inspiring to read some of these cards, written by children 
as young as 3, some very eloquent teenagers, former refugees and immigrants, veterans, people of all political 
parties, and members of our clergy. As Laurie Konwinski from Catholic Charities and I were gathering up the 
postcards to head to the Post Office, I commented that I knew that writing the postcards probably wouldn’t 
change President Trump’s mind on this issue. In response, she told me a great story from history: 

In the midst of the Vietnam War, A. J. Muste, a political activist, stood outside the White House every night 
holding a candle. When he was confronted with the truth that his protest was not changing the world, his 
response was that he did not stand outside the White House to change the world; he stood there to ensure 
that the world didn’t change him.  

In reading some of the postcards, one of the things I recognized is that this campaign gave all of us who 
participated an opportunity to name our truths—to speak to what is most important to us and to reaffirm the 
values we try to live by and the ones we want our country to live by as well.  

Thanks for your continuing prayers and support for refugees around the world, as well as the family that will 
be arriving in our area in the coming weeks. “Welcome the stranger” has always been a part of our faith 
tradition, and yet I feel more connected to it now than ever before. 

Peace, 
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P.S.  I hope you will come to the Becoming Politically Active workshop 
that we are presenting on March 6. See the inside of the bulletin for more 
information!  
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NATIONAL CATHOLIC YOUTH CONFERENCE 
It’s time to begin the process of gathering excited 
pilgrims energized to attend the biannual National 
Catholic Youth Conference from November 15–19. 
The conference is an exciting experience of prayer, 
community, and empowerment for Catholic 
teenagers and their adult chaperones. Any youth 
entering or currently in high school is eligible to 
submit an application. Our participants will travel by 
bus to Indianapolis, where we will join 23,000 
participants from around the country. If you would 
like to apply, please contact Ashley Blank, 
ablank@dor.org, to receive the registration form and 
information, or you can also find the form and 
information on the HSYM board in the Parish Center. 
The total cost per person is $700, which can be 
reduced through scholarships and fundraising. The 
deadline for participation is Sunday, March 26. The 
registration form, financial assistance form, and a 
deposit of $175 will be due to hold a spot.  Parents are 
welcome to attend this event as an adult chaperone.   
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY 
Middle School Youth Ministry will not gather for a 
session due to school break for the following two 
Sundays, February 19 and 26.  We will resume on 
March 5 with a session focused on social sin. 
 

UPDATE ON HATS FOR REFUGEES 
During a recent Whole Group Session, our YFF 
students made 85 fleece hats and 10 scarves, which 
we sent to the Salaam Cultural Museum (SCM) to aid 
Syrian refugees. Thank you to all the students who 
participated! We recently received a lovely thank you 
note from the organization: 

Thank you so much for your recent donation of fleece hats 
to SCM for the Syrian refugees. I know these will be very 
much appreciated by those who are trying to cope in the 
most dire circumstances.  

It is heartening to know that throughout this country there 
are kind people who are keeping the people of Syria in their 
thoughts and prayers and that you are inspiring our young 
students to be caring and compassionate for those less 
fortunate than themselves. 

Please accept our sincerest thanks for your generosity and 
please also continue to follow the brave work of our staff 
and volunteers who are making such a difference to so 
many lives in Greece and Jordan. 

—Rita Zawaideh, CEO 

School News 
 

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION 
Save the date—March 20! Texas Roadhouse is hosting 
a family dinner fundraiser to benefit Immaculate 
Conception School on March 20 from 4–10 p.m. 
Gather your friends and family and enjoy a meal 
together while helping to raise funds for our school. 
Check our Facebook page for the flyer, and be sure to 
bring it to give to your server. 

Immaculate Conception School is now accepting 
registrations for all of our academic programs, pre-K 
through sixth grade, for the 2017–2018 school year. 
Our three-year-old and four-year-old pre-kindergarten 
programs are filling up quickly. Tuition assistance and 
parish subsidy are available. Call the school at 273-
2707 or visit icsithaca.org for more information about 
Ithaca’s Catholic school. 
 

NOTRE DAME 
Notre Dame High School in Elmira, grades 7–12, is 
holding an Ithaca Information Night on Tuesday, 

February 28, at 6 p.m. at the Immaculate Conception 
School Library  (please use the Plain Street entrance, 
next to the playground). Please join us for a brief 
presentation and Q&A session, and meet faculty and 
administrators as well as current students and 
families. Notre Dame offers bus service to the school 
from Immaculate Conception School in Ithaca. To 
schedule a tour, call 607-734-2267. See more about 
Notre Dame at www.notredamehighschool.com. 
Notre Dame is a ministry of the Sisters of Mercy. 
 

Parish Thank You 
 

FROM ST. PAULY TEXTILE 
Thank you for continuing to collaborate with us on the 
St. Pauly Textile clothing drop off shed project! In 2016 
roughly 34,236 garments of clothing were donated to 
your shed. This was enough to clothe an estimated 
4,150 people. This clothing is being used right now by 
people in one or more of 44 different countries 
(including the U.S.) to which our clothing is likely to 
have been distributed this past year. Your 
congregation raised $1,690 in 2016 through hosting 
this shed. We ask that you continue to spread the 
word about the clothing shed to other community 
members. Thank you for all your support, and please 
feel free to reach out to us at any time! 

—The Team at St. Pauly Textile 
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LITURGICAL MINISTERS: FEB. 25/26 

5:00 P.M. 

Music Jane Doyle 

Lector 
Steve Moolin 
Gregory Menzenski 

Minister of 
Communion 

Mary Kay LaLonde - Host 
Kathleen Kelley Mackenzie - Host  
Bill Perkins - Host 
Mary Lou Bailey-Smith - Cup (sub req’d) 
Judy Howell - Cup 
Susan Hyatt - Cup 
Madeline LaRocca - Cup  
Janet Strebel - Cup  

Altar Server 
Corinna Petrich - Cross 
Ben Petrich - Book 

Minister of Hospitality 

Bob Pochily - 1  
Michael Petrich - 2 
Thomas Every - 3 
Tanya Petrich  - 4 
 

9:00 A.M. 

Music  Jeannie Barnaba 

Brookdale Susan Piliero 

Lector 
Chris Bates 
Jessica Ryan 

Minister of 
Communion 

Debbie Cherney - Host  
Stephen Jesch - Host 
Nancy Pringle - Host 
John Bradac - Cup 
Jerry Cherney - Cup 
Mary Crosley - Cup 
Steve Dollaway - Cup 
Bob Dyer - Cup 

Altar Server 
Anthony Lynch - Cross  
Luke Lynch - Book 

Minister of Hospitality 

John Sipple - 1  
Gigi & Ted Galanthay - 2 
Bernice Magee - 3 
Nathaniel & Beverly Way - 4 
David Albonesi - 5 
Marty Whetzel - 6 

11:30 A.M. 

Music Sally Ramirez 

Lector 
Ron Huggins  
Laurel Guy 

Minister of 
Communion 

Dan Briotta - Host  
Deb Roe - Host 
Pat Wynn - Host  
Robert Brown - Cup 
Valerie Evans - Cup  
Akoko Semon - Cup 
Khandikile Sokoni - Cup 
*** - Cup  

Altar Server 
Francesca Santelli - Cross  
*** - Book 

Minister of Hospitality 

Mila Veshcherevich - 1 
David Rathmann - 2 
Hannah Bronson - 3 
Amanyi Richardson - 4  
Cathy Buttner - 5 
Barbara E Hoyt - 6 



 

 

H 
THE HEIGHTS 

CAFÉ & GRILL 
LUNCH 

MONDAY-FRIDAY 11:30-2:30 

DINNER 

MONDAY-THURSDAY 5:00-9:00 
FRIDAY & SATURDAY 5:00-10:00 

903 HANSHAW RD., ITHACA, NY 14580 

607-257-4144 

 

 
 

 

 Richard T. Prybyl, CRPC®
 

 Senior Vice President, Branch Manager, 
 Financial Advisor 

Morgan Stanley 
 Wealth Management 
 130 East Seneca Street, Ste 500, Ithaca 
 Direct 607-274-8538    
 Fax 607-274-8555 
 Toll free 800-633-6336 
 richard.prybyl@morganstanley.com 

 

 

 MARIETTE GELDENHUYS 
ATTORNEY AND MEDIATOR 

 

Respectful, peaceful 
resolution of legal issues 

 

401 E. STATE ST., SUITE 306, ITHACA 
 

www.geldenhuyslaw.com 
(607) 273-2272 

 
 

 

 

All Work Done On Premises 
 

 

 

 

 

257-1040 
Triphammer Shopping Mall 

IMMACULATE  
CONCEPTION  

SCHOOL 
PRE-K (AGES 3 AND 4) 

KINDERGARTEN — 6TH GRADE 
A Christ-centered commitment to educational excellence.  

 

 
 
 

Corner  o f W.  Buffa lo  St .  and N.  Pla in St . ,  Downtown Ithaca  

Located on N. Triphammer Rd. 
In front of the YMCA 

607-257-2233 
www.ciaoithaca.com  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Jay Williamson, CFP, ChFC, CLU 
Financial Advisor 

 

179 Graham Rd., Ste. D 

Ithaca, NY  14850 

607-257-8665 

607-257-1847 fax 

jay.williamson@nmfn.com 

www.nmfn.com/jaywilliamson 

LANSING 
CHIROPRACTIC 

OFFICE 

Robert Brown, D.C. 
15 Auburn Rd. 

Lansing, NY 14882 
Tel: (607) 533-4231 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

We invite you to shop and 

compare our quality and price. 

Downtown on the Commons 

272-1810 

  

 

The Elizabeth Ann Clune 

Montessori
School of Ithaca 

 
Serving Children Ages 3 – 14 

 
120 KING RD., ITHACA, NY  607-277-7335 

 

2826 North Triphammer Rd. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

607-257-3203 
www.michaleens.com 

With appreciation for the weekly gift of  
fresh flowers for the Parish Center. 

Dr. Francis T. 
Piliero 

Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery 

The Village Office Campus 
2333 N. Triphammer Rd., Suite 402 

Ithaca, NY  14850 

607-257-8076 

Santana 
Construction Co. 
General home repair, small 

remodel, and building projects. 

Alejandro Santana 

454 Floral Ave., Ithaca, NY 14850 

607-379-4987 
Email: santanaconstruction.co 

@gmail.com 

Ithaca Agway 
Farm and Home 

Center 
 

213 S. Fulton St. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

 
607-272-1848 

607-272-1706 (fax) 

RESTORATIVE & COSMETIC 

DENTISTRY 

Children and Adults 
 

Hanshaw Road at Pleasant Grove 

607-257-5700 

 

 

Every Day 

You Get 

Our Best!  

 

 

Continuous family service since 1942 

Ithaca’s only locally owned funeral home 

607-272-1922 

John F. Bangs (1917-1974) - Jeffrey L. Bangs - Kevin P. Bangs 

ESTABLISHED 1950 
 
 
 
 

 

All your complete housing needs, from a 1-3 bedroom apt. or a 3-5 
bedroom luxury home. 
 
    

—Dry Cleaning 
—Shirt Laundry 
—Garment Storage 
—Leather/Suede 
—Daily 7AM-6PM 

—Bulk Cleaning 
—Draperies 
—Wedding Gowns 
—Silks & Knits 
—Sat 9AM-5PM 

Dry Cleaners 
Northeast 

Proven record of academic achievement 
Disciplined learning environment 

Educating the total child 

320 W. Buffalo St. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

(607) 273-2707 
icdcs@dor.org 

LUCENTE HOMES 
& APARTMENTS 

607-257-0717 

www.lucentehomes.com 

103 Salem Drive 

Ithaca, New York 

You’re from Here... 

We’re from Here… 

Locally Owned 

Family Operated 

—Dry Cleaning 
—Shirt Laundry 
—Garment Storage 
—Leather/Suede 
—Daily 7AM-6PM 

—Bulk Cleaning 
—Draperies 
—Wedding Gowns 
—Silks & Knits 
—Sat 9AM-5PM 

Dry Cleaners 
Northeast 

Proven record of academic achievement 
Disciplined learning environment 

Educating the total child 

320 W. Buffalo St. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

(607) 273-2707 
icdcs@dor.org 

LUCENTE HOMES 
& APARTMENTS 

607-257-0717 

www.lucentehomes.com 

103 Salem Drive 

Ithaca, New York 

Jess William Esposito, CRPC 
Financial Advisor 

Community Corners 
 

414 E. Upland Rd., Suite B 

Ithaca, NY 14850 

Bus. 607-257-0320 

Fax 877-346-1398 

jess.esposito@edwardjones.com 
www.edwardjones.com 

mailto:richard.prybyl@morganstanley.com
http://www.nmfn.com/jaywilliamson
http://www.michaleens.com
http://www.lucentehomes.com/
http://www.lucentehomes.com/
mailto:jess.esposito@edwardjones.com

